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Within the borders of a vast country, the inhabitants of 
a small village called the Bay of Oysters lived 
peacefully, free of all sorcery and witchcraft. 

However, after several decades Morgoth, the Terrible, 
returned to dominate the people. He subjected them to 
lifelong and pitiless slavery. Happy was the day when 
the WARRIORS, a brave new race of courageous knights, 
drove Morgoth from their land. Now, alas, cruel Morgoth 
has returned to hide away the secret statue of the 
villagers. Prayer is in vain, all hope is lost. 

From generation to generation, slowly the WARRIORS have 
disappeared. Only you, the last WARRIOR live on. Only 
you have the power to defeat Morgoth to recover the 
statue and return it to its true owners. 

This adventure extends to some seventy rooms and has a 
106 word vocabulary. You play by typing your commands of 
l to 2 words. You can abbreviate the commands by typing 
their first four letters only, e.g. EXAMINE SWORD --> 
EXAM SWOR, or SAY HELLO --> SAY HELL. 

VOCABULARY 

ANSWER, ARMOUR, ATTACK, AXE, BACKWARDS, BASIN, 
BOOMERANG, BREAD, BRICK, CLOSE, CLOTHING (List dress), 
CLUB, COLLECT, CRATER, CROOK, CRUCIFIX, CUT, DIRECT, 
DRAIN, DRINK, DROP, EARTH, E, EAST, EAT, EMBED, EMPTY, 
ENTER, EXAMINE, EXTRACT, FIGHT, FLAGON, FLASK, FORWARDS, 
GATHER, GLOVES, GOUGE, GUIDE, HELMET, HUG, IMPLANT, 
INSERT, INVENTORY (List Q.b4ects), JUMP, KEY, KNIFE, 
LAMP, LEAP, LEAVE, LEFT, LOAD (Load a saved game from 
cassette), LOB, LOOK, MAN, MAP, MIRROR, MORGOTH, N, 
NORTH, OBSERVE, OPEN, PASSAGE, POINT, PLANT, PULL, 
PURSE, QUIT (Recommence a game), REMOVE, RIGHT, RIVER, 
SANDALS, SAP, SAVE (Save the game onto cassette), SAY, 
SCALES, SCEPTRE, SCRAPE, SEARCH, SEAWEED, SEEDS, SKIN, 
SLICE, SNIP, S, SOIL, SOUTH, SPRING, STATUE, STONE, 
STREAM, STRIP, SUCK, SWALLOW, SWORD, TAKE, TEETH, THROW, 
TRUNK, WALL, WARRIOR, WATER, WEAR, W, WEST. 


